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[bookmark: _Hlk104305686][bookmark: _Hlk44095594]July 2, 2025

6:07 pm meeting called to order by Neil Oleson.
Select Board members present: Neil Oleson, Mike Bedini, Tim Zelazo
Select board members absent: None
Others present: Joan Lewis, Jim White, Diana Worth, Michael Tatro

[bookmark: _Hlk123563819]Selectboard: 
· Mike Bedini made a motion to accept the minutes from the selectboard meeting held on June 18, 2025. Tim Zelazo seconded. Unanimous.
· National Grid Pole Hearing Held.  Michael Tatro represented National Grid. No abutters attended the hearing. The pole is far from any other property. 
· Michael Bedini made a motion to accept the proposal for 9 poles number 59 through 67.  Tim Zelazo seconded.  Unanimous.
· Town hall closed on Friday, July 4, 2025.
· The board continued to review changes for the personnel policy manual. This will be continued to the next meeting as well.

Jim White, Highway Department Superintendent:
· Jim sent a letter to National Grid representative regarding concerns about the heavy trucks traveling on Monroe Road breaking up the road.  No one has called him back or emailed him. The board instructed Joan to send a letter on their behalf, sharing their concerns about the road.
· Plow and sander estimates submitted to the board. County Wide recommends a Fischer Plow.  Maple Grove recommends the Fischer Plow.  The third quote was for a Boss Plow from RI Bakers. 
· Mike Bedini made a motion to purchase the Boss Sander and Boss Plow from RI Bakers for the new 2024 truck. Tim Zelazo seconded. Unanimous.
· Tony Arigoni is ready to start working on the fire department. The board said as soon as he can, he can start it.
· A new catch basin company came in; it took 3 days to do the catch basins on Whitcomb Hill. They have completed 52 and have 20 more to do on Whitcomb Hill and another 20 in town. When Maintenance Man came in they did not clean them all the way down to the bottom. 

[bookmark: _Hlk118730973][bookmark: _Hlk113904460][bookmark: _Hlk160983838]Joan Lewis, Town Administrator:
· The alarm company is still working on the system but has started. The alarm will be armed soon.
· The building inspector received a subpoena for public records for a lawsuit involving a home that had recently been on fire.  There were no permits because LLC Carson Builders did not get a building permit when working on a property owners’ home. The fire department also had to respond to this request. 
· Dump stickers are coming in.
· McLain will finish the outlets soon at town hall.
· Researching phone options.

Public Comment: 
· None
Mike Bedini made a motion to adjourn at 7:50 pm. Tim Zelazo seconded.  Unanimous.
Select Board Initials    __________          __________          __________

